### COUNCIL ON EDUCATIONAL POLICY

Meeting Minutes: May 1, 2012 3:30-5:00 PM, 355 Loew

Members present: Chris Neils, Chair (Bioen); Bruce Adee (ME); Adam Bruckner (AA); Peter Carlson (BIOEN UG student); Bruce Darling (EE); Tom Furness (ISE); Brad Holt (ChemE); Christine Luscombe (MSE); Hal Perkins (CSE); Eve Riskin (Assoc. Dean); Mark Zachry (HCDE); Janice Henderson (Ex officio).

Members absent:; Brenda Larson (EE Adviser); David Stahl (CEE); Ashley Tracey (MSE Graduate student)

Guests: Scott Winter (Engineering Student Academic Services).

#### **Minutes**

The April 17, 2012 minutes were approved.

## **CURRICULUM**

**Approved New Course** 

• CSE 131 Science and Art of Digital Photography

Bothell BS degree name change from Computing and Software Systems to Computer Science and Software Engineering Hal Perkins conveyed the Seattle Campus' Department of Computer Science & Engineering (CSE) concern about the name change. CSE's concern is that it will confuse students and parents who may think that there is little difference between the programs based on the similarity in names. It was suggested that CSE register their concern with the UW Curriculum office so Bothell's name change will be posted for a Tri-Campus Review.

Discussed having CSE provide a suggested different degree name. If the degree name is changed to *Computer Science* and *Software Engineering*, Bothell should put a disclaimer on their web page that the program is not accredited.

#### Announcement

Eve Riskin announced that the College of Engineering will have a Math Academy this summer. High school Juniors will participate in the Math Academy during a four-week session held July 8 – August 3, 2012.

# **Remaining Spring 2012 Meeting Dates**

Time: 3:30-5:00 pm Room: 355 Loew Hall Dates: May 15 and June 5